
Hello, please take a moment to read my story. 
 
I am a mother of 2 my daughter was vaccinated against the MMR and after receiving the vaccine she 
developed ear infections. Ear infections are noted as an adverse reaction to the MMR vaccine. She kept 
on getting ear infection even with multiple rounds of antibiotics. The antibiotics took a toll on her 
digestive system and because her food was not digesting properly she got a horrible skin peeling rash on 
her bottom, the rash healed but it was very painful for my daughter as were the ear infections. We had 
multiple visits to the ER for the fevers and non-stop crying. She became a candidate for ear tubes but 
the procedure requires her to be put under anaesthesia which can affect the development of a 
children's brain's  
Later I found on the CDC website a list of who should not get the MMR vaccine. It listed:  

• Has a parent, brother, or sister with a history of immune system problems 

• https://www.cdc.gov/vaccines/vpd/should-not-vacc.html#mmr 

Her father and grandfather both have asthma and severe allergies to cats, and hay. Asthma is an 
immune system disorder. I had did not know that. I have since made the decision not to vaccinate my 
son, who does have vaccines, with MMR due to his father's immune system disorder. 
 
Please Vote No. I am my children's protector. I do what is best for the protection of my children. I need 
the support from you to vote no so that I do not have to risk my son's health in order for him to attend 
public school.  
 
We are a family of 2 incomes, my husband who works one job, and myself who is currently working two 
jobs and going to school for accounting. We cannot afford to homeschool our children because we are 
unable to vaccinate our son due to his father's immune system disorder.  
 
Once again please leave us with our medical freedoms and vote no on HB3063  
 
Thank you, 
--  
Merriah Whitfield 
Mobile: 541-326-5549 
Email: merriahacrey@gmail.com 
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